

360 Portage Ave (22) • Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada • R3C 0G8
Telephone / N° de téléphone: (204) 360-3257 • Fax / N° de télécopieur: (204) 360-6147 • baczarnecki@hydro.mb.ca

June 14, 2019

Mr. D. Christle Secretary and Executive Director Public Utilities Board 400-330 Portage Avenue Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0C4

Dear Mr. Christle:

RE: CENTRA GAS MANITOBA INC. ("CENTRA") 2019/20 GENERAL RATE APPLICATION – REMAINING RESPONSES TO INFORMATION REQUESTS

On June 11, 2019, Centra provided responses to its Second Round Information Requests ("IR") received with respect to Centra's 2019/20 General Rate Application. Further to its letter and the correspondence from the PUB dated June 4, 2019 please find enclosed responses to the remaining Second Round IRs. The only Round II IR response that is outstanding is additional IR provided by the Industrial Gas Users Group on June 6, 2019, for which Centra will provide a response in due course.

Several of the enclosed responses contain commercially sensitive information and are being filed in confidence in accordance with the PUB's ruling in its letter of February 26, 2019. Consistent with its practice throughout this proceeding, Centra has redacted commercially sensitive information and inserted codes corresponding to its Redaction Criteria.

In addition, please also find enclosed a revised version of the confidential response to PUB/Centra II-30 which was filed Tuesday, June 11th. No revision is necessary to the public version of PUB/Centra II-30.

If you have any questions or comments with respect to this submission, please contact the writer at 204-360-3257 or Paul Chard at 204-360-5146.

Yours truly,

MANITOBA HYDRO LEGAL SERVICES DIVISION

Per:

BRENT A. CZARNECKI

Barrister & Solicitor

cc: Rachel McMillin, Assistant Associate Secretary

Bob Peters, Board Counsel Dayna Steinfeld, Board Counsel Brian Meronek, CAC Counsel Antoine Hacault, IGU Counsel